

Office of the Mayor
Michelle Wu

May 1, 2023

## TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I hereby transmit for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend an in-kind donation of office furniture, equipment, and accessories, valued at Ten Thousand Dollars (\$10,000.00), a donation by the Veronica B. Smith Senior Center, Inc. located at 20 Chestnut Hill Avenue, Brighton, MA 02135.

The purpose of this donation is to furnish the Veronica B, Smith Senior Center that provides services for older adults, including exercise and other recreational programs.

I urge your Honorable Body to pass this order as expeditiously as possible, so that the City may receive the funds and expend them to advance the purposes of the project.

Sincerely,

Michelle Wu

Mayor of Boston

## CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND THE DONATION OF FURNITURE FROM VERONICA B. SMITH SENIOR CENTER, INC. VALUED AT TEN THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$10,000.00).

ORDERED: That the City of Boston, acting by and through the Age Strong Commission, be, and hereby is, authorized, in accordance with Section 53A of Chapter 44 of the Massachusetts General Laws, to accept and expend a donation from the Veronica B. Smith Senior Center, Inc. in the form of donated furniture in an amount that shall not exceed Ten Thousand Dollars (\$10,000.00) for the purpose of furnishing the Veronica B. Smith Senior Center, a center for older adults run by the Age Strong Commission in the Alston/Brighton neighborhood.

I HEREBY CERTIFY
THE FORGOING, IF PASSED IN
THE ABOVE/FORM, WILL BE IN
ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

ADAM CEDERBAUM

BY\_